Buenaventura Swim Club

Ventura County Masters

BOARD MEETING
June 24, 2008
Present: Paul Bujold, Shelli Dadigan, Jim Waechter, Patti Yoshida, Jason York, Mike Shaffer, Donna Shaffer, Dawn Folino-Wood, Robin Weber
Absent: Ron Powers

Guest: Scott Christie

Meeting called to order at 6:36 PM by President Dawn-Folino Wood

REPORTS

Secretary’s Report/Minutes:

· The minutes of the May 12, 2008 meeting were approved as written.
Motion Made:  Robin Weber

Second:  Donna Shaffer

Unanimous approval.

Treasurer’s Report: May Financial Statement
· Membership:  Buena :95    Masters: 77
· July 1st dues=$14,091

· Outstanding dues from last month=$3500.

· Pool Fund=$11,000.
· Member direct donation=$500
· Explanation of $502 expense=$450 for ID badges for summers; $61 for flowers for Judy Devine (City of Ventura).
· Profit and loss as of 5/31/08=$6014.44

· Clarification of item “May Swim Meet Fees”-This is the meet entry fees which are collected from our swimmers  and then sent to the “Host Club” for all BSC swimmers registered for the meet.

· May meet income =$10,259.  May meet expenses=$4849.
·  Treasurers Report approved:
Motion Made:  Dawn Folino-Wood

Second:  Robin Weber

Unanimous approval.

Treasurer’s Report-Preliminary Report on June Invite Income

Profit:

            Dippin Dots=$900


Programs=$1844


Tee Shirts=$1440


Splish (bathing suit vendor)=$532


Photographer=$444

Norcal=$1300


Sunglasses vendor=?

BSC Food booth (includes expenditures for hospitality booth, water, ice, etc.) =$400


Raffle=$560 (money went directly to pool fund).


Marriott=$500

Catering truck, coffee vendor, Conejo Swim Works, Jewelry, other hotels=no information.

Treasurer’s Report-Registration

· Jim Waechter requested that someone take over registration responsibilities.  This includes regularly checking e-mail, maintaining the club roster, and being on deck at the beginning of the season to hand out SCS registration forms, etc.  In addition to the SCS registration form, all families and swimmers will sign the Code of Conduct Agreement at the time of registration.  Donna Shaffer agreed to take on this responsibility.  Shelli Dadigan will also be at registration with tee shirts and caps for the new members.
New Business

· Volunteer Hours-A discussion was held on the need to get more families involved in club activities.  Additional participation is particularly needed at the 4 day June Invite.  A motion was made to increase the volunteer hours requirement from 20 hours/year to 30 hours/year with a minimum of 8 hours completed in an activity related to the June Invite meet.

Motion Made: Mike Shaffer

Second:  Paul Bujold

Unanimous approval

· Thank You Notes-Individual thank you notes will be written to the volunteers who worked numerous hours at the June Invite meet.
· City Liaison-Paul Bujold has agreed to be the contact person between the City of Ventura and the swim club on any issues that relate to the contract.  It was also suggested that Judy Devine be invited to attend a Board Meeting in the future.

· Timing System-Scott Christie updated the Board on many of the issues related to the maintenance of the Colorado Timing System.  The timing system was tested a week before the June Invite and additional equipment was purchased.  BSC purchased 2 touch pads and The City purchased a 50 ft. data cable.  The system needs ongoing maintenance and if possible to be tested again prior to the next home meets.  The Board thanked Scott for his ongoing commitment to help out with this equipment at our meets.

· Annual Meeting-The annual meeting will be held in October.  Volunteers will be needed to serve on the nominating committee.
· Volunteer List-Patti Yoshida volunteered to put together a list of volunteer opportunities for the next swim season.
Old Business:

· Code of Conduct-Approved as written and will be distributed for signature at registration for the 2008-2009 season.
Motion Made:  Robin Weber

Second:  Dawn Folino-Wood

Unanimous approval.

Head Coach’s Report
· June Invite-BSC came in 24th overall with 153 points.  The girls placed 18t overall.  There were 10 swimmers participating from the Club.
· Marty Armstrong is now coaching Age Group III.  He is also helping with the evening Masters program.
· Currently Age Group I is the largest swim group.
· Jason would like to hire an additional coach for Senior II group.
· Swim Schedule-The Masters swim all year.  BSC swimmers will have two weeks off from August 4th-17th.  Registration for returning swimmers will begin on August 18th.  New swimmer registration will begin on August 25th.
· Dryland training will begin in August.  Jason is looking into purchasing approximately $300 of equipment.
Novice Program-Jillian and Matt are coaching these swimmers.
Meeting adjourned at 8:15 pm.

NEXT MEETING:  The next scheduled board meeting is Tuesday, July 22, 2008 at Acapulco Restaurant at 725 S. Victoria Ave.   Any parent is welcome to attend, however we do ask that you notify Dawn Folino-Wood (dmfw5@aol.com) at least one week before the meeting so appropriate accommodations can be made. 
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